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Town of County Line

Minutes of Regular scheduled Council Meeting February 8, 2011

Meeting was called to order at 7:09PM by Mayor J. L. Calvert

Roll was called with Mayor Calvert present, and Council members: Dennis Finch, Pam Sitton,
and Herman Mulvehill present. Council Ralph Calvert was absent. A Quorum being present,
meeting proceeded.

Minutes of January 18, 2011 were read. Council Pam Sitton moved to accept minutes with
corrections., Council Mulvehill seconded, Motion carried unanimously

Minutes of January 28, 2011 were read. Council Sitton moved to accept, Council Finch
seconded, Motion passed unanimously.

Financial report for January, 2011 was read. Council Sitton moved to accept as read, Council
Finch seconded, motion carried unanimously.

Clerk reported on non-payers of Business Licenses

Communications: Clerk read an invoice from Attorney Thomas Prickett for publication of last
annexation and legal notices, amount being $1,015.50. Council Sitton moved to pay this
invoice. Council Finch seconded, motion carried unanimously. Also received from Mr. Malcolm
Calvert, a request from Ms. Sue F. Calvert for copies of last 6 meetings and had attached to it, a
petition for de-Annexation from various people in and out of Town of County Line. The request
for minutes had been recorded at the Probate Judge’s office at Blount County.

There were no reports of committees. There were no resolutions to consider. There were no
reports of Officers.

The Mayor discussed the condition of the Town Hall Roof and its current leaking condition. One
Contractor advised $4,400.00. The Mayor advised he had found someone that could do a
temporary repair or patch job for $600.00 until better weather. Council Sitton moved to go the
$600.00 dollar route, Council Finch seconded, motion carried unanimously.

Public Comment:

Mr. Malcolm Calvert commented about heavy blasting going on at the mine off Dean’s Ferry Rd.
and the heavy truck traffic hauling coal and clay. There was further discussion with the Council



¢ about the blasting. Mr. Calvert further stated that he had called the mining commission about

v

this problem.
Council Finch Motion to adjourn, Motion carried
William Ivey

Town Clerk reporting
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